

## Oswego Police Department

Chief Jeffrey R. Burgner



# Homeowners Association Newsletter

September 1st, 2022

Editor – Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood

Volume 2022, Issue 9

#### **Photo of the Month**



Please join us in welcoming Officers Erika Gutierrez and Nicholas Bozek who recently graduated from the police academy and will begin their 800 hour field training programs.



Auto Smart is sponsoring a free Child Safety Seat check on Saturday September 17th from 9am to 1pm at the Oswego Fire Protection District located at 3511 Woolley Road. Certified child passenger safety seat technicians will instruct parents and caregivers on proper use and installation.

## OEHS School Day Parking Restriction Ordinance

New parking restrictions around OEHS on school days between the hours of 7am – noon are now in effect. Applications and a map of the restricted parking zones are available on the Village's website at: Parking Restrictions.

Comments or questions about this publication can be directed to Deputy Chief Kevin Norwood.

Oswego Police Department 3355 Woolley Road Oswego, Illinois 60543 Phone: 630-551-7300 knorwegod@pswegoil org

Don't miss the Village's emails and texts alerts! <u>Sign Up Here</u>

### 2022 Back to School

With summer coming to a close and the school year beginning, the Oswego Police Department would like to wish all of our students a safe and happy school year. As a reminder, please help us keep our students safe by adhering to the following statute:

- 625 ILCS 5/11-1414
  - o The driver of a vehicle shall stop such vehicle before meeting or overtaking, from either direction, any school bus stopped on a highway, roadway, private road, parking lot, school property, or at any other location, including, without limitation, a location that is not a highway or roadway for the purpose of receiving or discharging pupils.



## 2022 Cop on Top

The Oswego Police participated in the annual "Cop on A Rooftop" fundraiser benefiting Special Olympics Illinois. As usual, the event was held at our Dukin located on Route 34. It was an honor to participate in the event, raising over \$2,000. We are grateful for the support and generosity of our community.



We hope to see you again next year!

#### Save the Date!

The Oswego Police Department and Oswego Fire Protection District will be hosting a Safety Campus Open House:

When: Saturday, October 22, 2022

10:00 a.m. - 2:00 p.m.

Where: Public Safety Campus 3355 Woollev Rd.

Oswego, IL

Attendees will have the ability to see the inside of each building and stop at several hands-on skills stations to complete tasks and participate in some exciting police/fire related demonstrations. Children will also learn a variety of important safety skills.

There will be raffle prizes, refreshments, and a couple of guest appearances. It promises to be a fun filled day for all!

Look for additional information in next month's newsletter.

#### Special Events

Sundays - Oswego Country Market | June 5 - Sept 26 | 9am - 1pm | Country Market

Sept. 05 - Happy Labor Day

Sept. 10 - Annual Car/Truck Show | 9am - 1pm | Car & Truck Show

Sept. 17 - Child Safety Seat Check | 9am - 1 pm | Child Safety Seat Check

Sept. 17 - Brew at the Bridge | 2022 Brew at the Bridge

\* A full list of Venue 1012 Events can be found at: Venue 1012

